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PLAN OUTLINE 
Kingsley Area Schools is planning on in person traditional format for instruction for the 2023-24 school year. If 
there is a state required shut down, or the conditions in our area necessitate a shutdown, we will evaluate and 
plan accordingly for supporting Kingsley students.   

 

GOALS 
The plan was built around the following goals: 
● Maintain face to face instruction for our schools to promote in person traditional learning 
● Support our students to mitigate learning loss that occurred due to COVID 
● The plan will keep Kingsley Students connected to Kingsley Teachers 
● High academic standards 
 
 

CURRENT MODEL 
 
TRADITIONAL LEARNING: 
Learning for students will take place in the school building.  
● Students will eat lunch in the cafeteria.  
● Students and Staff may wear masks if they choose. 
● Cleaning will take place throughout the school day 
● Hand sanitizing will take place throughout the school day. 
● Sneezing and coughing into the elbow will be taught and reminded to students.  
● Athletics will follow MHSAA guidelines.  
● Parents will monitor students for symptoms of COVID. 
 
 
 

ONLINE LEARNING 
 
At this time online learning is not offered. If there is a state required shut down, or the conditions in our area 
necessitate a shutdown, Kingsley Area Schools will provide remote instruction for all students. 
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Additional Information 
We recognize that there are many things that occur in the educational setting in addition to learning. We will do 
our best to keep families informed as things change or as more information becomes available. 
 
Reconfirmation of this plan is required for schools receiving ARP ESSER funds. The District utilizes ARP 
ESSER funding to offsets costs for custodial services to maintain safe buildings, substitute teachers to promote 
healthy habits of staff and remove barriers for coverage for illness, educational materials to promote mental 
health and awareness, and activities addressing learning loss among Kingsley students.  
 

Contact Information 

 
Question regarding: Contact Phone 

Extension 
Email Address 

Elementary Kristin Goethals, Principal 
Erin Lefler, Secretary 
 

2100 
2101 

kgoethals@kingsleyschools.org 
elefler@kingsleyschools.org 

Middle School Heather Miller, Principal 
Michelle Lewis, Secretary 
 

3100 
3101 

hmiller@kingsleyschools.org 
mlewis@kingsleyschools.org 

High School Chris Rapes, Principal 
Angela Edgecomb, Secretary 
 

4100 
4101 

crapes@kingsleyschools.org 
aedgecomb@kingsleyschools.org 

E-mail, internet, user 
accounts, or anything 
technology 

Marcia Inman, Technology 3024 minman@kingsleyschools.org 
 

Transportation Pam Clark 5001 pclark@kingsleyschools.org 
 

Administration Joshua Rothwell, 
Superintendent 
Brittany Moen, 
Administrative Assistant 

1104 
 
1101 

jrothwell@kingsleyschools.org 
 
bmoen@kingsleyschools.org 
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